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SUBJECT: NEW YEAR MESSAGE TO KENYANS 

Fellow Kenyans, 

I wish to thank our stakeholders and Kenyans for the support they have continued to 

accord the Independent Electoral and Boundaries Commission (IEBC) since its 

establishment. The Commission is alive to the significant role played by stakeholders 

in the electoral process and assures you that it shall continue to engage all relevant 

stakeholders within the confines of the law and in particular Article 88 of the 

Constitution of Kenya 2010. 

As we reflect on the election processes, the Commission re-assures you of its 

commitment to delivering a free, fair and credible August 9th General Election. The 

Commission is on course in planning and putting in place measures and mechanism to 

ensure a simple, accurate, verifiable, secure, accountable, impartial, efficient, credible 

and transparent General Election. 

In fulfillment of one of its constitutional mandates, the Commission will in January 

2022, conduct the second Enhanced Continuous Voter Registration (ECVR) and 

diaspora voter registration. We therefore urge all eligible citizens who are yet to be 

registered as voters to turn up at our Registration Centers for enrollment. 

We must always remember our collective responsibility to ensure a peaceful, free and 

fair election in August 2022. I therefore appeal to our major stakeholders and all 

Kenyans, to extend their support to the Commission and campaign peacefully during 

the electioneering period.  

I wish you a prosperous and peaceful new year, 2022.  

God Bless Kenya.  
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